

Helen Donaldson <hcd@portlandmaine.gov>

D Street Meeting with 189 St. John Street

1 message

Tom Errico <thomas.errico@tylin.com>

Thu, Aug 9, 2018 at 1:49 PM

To: Helen Donaldson < HCD@portlandmaine.gov>

Cc: Bruce Hyman

 Shyman@portlandmaine.gov>, Jeremiah Bartlett < JBartlett@portlandmaine.gov>

Hi Nell – I met with Jeanne Handy and the following documents our discussion.

- I was surprised that they were not well informed about the project. She did not know a traffic signal was being installed.
- She is concerned about losing the plantings in front of their fence along D Street. I noted there wasn't much room, but maybe Jeff Tarling had some ideas.
- The MMC plans depict the fence in the public right-of-way. I noticed this during our meeting. I said I would check on the accuracy. She remembered during the installation, having it placed on the property line. I'm not sure we move it, but I told her we would investigate.
- She understands her driveway needs to be adjusted so cars don't block the sidewalk. She is most concerned about NOT impacting her trees. Based upon visual inspection, it appears the fence can be relocated to address this issue. She wanted to know how this would get paid for. I said likely a project cost, but would get back to her on that.
- I noticed a concrete step in the St. John ROW for her front entrance. It's not clear how that is changing or needs to change.
- There are two poles to be located in front of her house. A street light and a utility pole. She was interested in getting more detail.

If you have any questions, please let me know.

Thanks

Thomas A. Errico, PE
Senior Associate
Traffic Engineering Director
TYLININTERNATIONAL

12 Northbrook Drive

Falmouth, ME 04105

- +1.207.781.4721 main
- +1.207.347.4354 direct
- +1.207.400.0719 mobile
- +1.207.781.4753 fax

thomas.errico@tylin.com

Visit us online at www.tylin.com

Twitter | Facebook | LinkedIn | Google+

"One Vision, One Company"